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Upper KS2 party – Tuesday 16th July 

Lower KS2 party – Thursday 18th July 

KS1 party – Thursday 18th July 

Reception party – Friday 19th July 
We would like to thank all of our families 

for attending our Forest School sessions 

this year. 

We hope everyone who came enjoyed 

the activities last week: 

using bow saws to make medallions,  

whittling tent pegs, 

lighting fires with fire steel, 

cooking marshmallows on the fire and 

drinking hot chocolate. 

We have raised a fantastic £305 

from the raffles held at the end of 

year performances. This money 

will be put towards some new mu-

sic resources for school, including a 

new keyboard. 

Thank you to all who purchased 

tickets! 

Good luck and goodbye! 

We would like to wish Mr German, Mrs Senelle and Miss Shaw a fond farewell. 

Mr German and Mrs Senelle both started in their roles at Tonacliffe on the very same day, 21 

years ago. Throughout that time, they have become an integral part of our Tonacliffe family 

and the school will not feel the same without them. 

Miss Shaw has been working with us on supply for a number of years and more recently, 

been on long-term supply since 2021. 

They are all incredibly valued members of staff who will be greatly missed. That said, we 

want to wish them the best of luck with their new ventures. 

Happy retirement Mr German and Mrs Senelle! 



 

  

  
 

For Bastille Day this year, the children tried different French pastries,  designed 

miniature Arc  de Triomphes, cracked a code to play the French national anthem 

‘La Marseillaise’, learned about the delicacy  of snails, made paper snails and 

looked at works of art from French artists and created their own collages. 

Years 5 and 6 enjoyed a history workshop linked to their learning 

this half term. 

The children were greeted by a plague doctor from the 14th cen-

tury and studied medical artefacts from that time.  

The children really enjoyed the day and wrote thank you letters 

to the man who led it. 



              Please remember to visit our website for long term dates.  Thank you. 

 

 

Monday 15th July–  School disco-  non-uniform day. 

                                 Reception– Year 3 disco– 3:45-5pm. 

                                 Years 4-6 disco– 5:15– 6:30pm. 

 

Tuesday 16th July– UKS2 party day. 

Tuesday 16th July– Rock Steady music performance-  

 

Thursday 18th July– KS1 party day. 

Thursday 18th July- KLKS2 party day. 

 

Friday 19th July– Leavers’ assembly– 9:15am, parents welcome. 

Friday 19th July– Reception party day. 

Friday 19th July– Last day of term. 

 

Tuesday 3rd September– School reopens for Autumn Term 1. 

 




